Investigative Committee Chairman congratulates Vladimir Etush on anniversary



Vladimir Abramovich Etush, a highly respected man, People's Artist of the USSR and veteran of the Great Patriotic War is celebrating today his 95th birthday. He was awarded the Red Star Order for the services to the Motherland and years later was nationally recognized as an outstanding actor of the Soviet theater and cinematography.

Joining to the congratulations, I would like to note Mr. Etush's unique personality. He went through all hardships of the war, but kept his gentle heart and wonderful grotesque parts he played melted the hears of millions of Soviet people. "We are still bad at raising our young" he said in a famous film, not realizing yet that it would become classics for many generations to come.

Mr. Etush is still involved with art and I have the honor to be personally acquainted with him!

Dear Mr. Etush!

I would like to wish you that the glint in your eyes would warm your family and fans, and of course I wish you impressive roles, sound health and a ling life.

Congratulations on your birthday and the 72nd anniversary of the Victory in the Great Patriotic War!

Chairman of the RF Investigative Committee

General of Justice of the Russian Federation A.I. Bastrykin

06 May 2017

Page address: https://en.sledcom.ru/news/item/1125362